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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES



TO THE THINK EFFICIENCY CABINET WORKGROUP

On MONDAY, 11TH APRIL, 2005 


TITLE : 
ANNUAL EFFICIENCY STATEMENT 2005/06


RECOMMENDATIONS : 

That the Group agree to the Leader, Chief Executive and Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services approving the submission of the final Annual Efficiency Statement for 2005/06 for submission to the ODPM by 15th April.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 

This report identifies the efficiency proposals to be contained in the Annual Efficiency Statement for 2005/06 to be submitted to the ODPM by 15th April.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS : 
Budget working papers 

(Available for public inspection)
Submissions from directorates






Various guidance documents from Government departments


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING: N/A

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Not applicable 

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Report prepared by the Head of Finance 

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  John Spink
Tel : 793 3230
E-mail : john.spink@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): 
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 

Affects potentially all key policies and strategies


REPORT DETAILS

BACKGROUND

All local authorities are required to submit an Annual Efficiency Statement (AES) for 2005/06 to the ODPM by 15th April as a consequence of the Gershon efficiency review.

The ODPM’s original intention was that the AES would be signed by the Leader, Chief Executive and Treasurer of each local authority, but they have now provided electronic means of submitting the return and so are now preferring this means to be used, but that the above-mentioned approve the content of the AES prior to its submission.

DETAILS

Attached at Appendix 1 is a draft copy of the AES submission, and supporting details are provided at Appendix 2.

The AES is not quite able to be finalised because information is awaited from the Passenger Transport and Waste Disposal authorities on the proportion of the efficiencies they have achieved that relate to Salford.

However, the return is substantially complete to give members of the Group sufficient information as to what it will look like.

Salford’s efficiency target for 2005/06 is £6.807m, of which a minimum of 50%, ie £3.404m, should be cashable.

The return indicates that Salford has expects to meet both targets, with total efficiencies of £8.682m, of which £6.052m is cashable (and £2.630m is non-cashable).

RECOMMENDATION

That the Group agree to the Leader, Chief Executive and Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services approving the submission of the final Annual Efficiency Statement for 2005/06 for submission to the ODPM by 15th April.

ALAN WESTWOOD

Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services
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